MLWLA BOARD MEETING MINUTES, NOV 3RD, 2023

The Madison Lake Watershed and Lake Assoc November Board meeting was opened at 6:00PM by Pres Julie Teslow.
In attendance were:  Paul Baer, Dave Lagerquist, Thor Tackett, Julie Teslow, Frank Smasal and Gary Schmidt.
Treasurer Jim Van Deusen submitted a report as follows:
	Savings acct.		$5,778.07
	Checking acct.	$17,887.23
	C.D.			$20,000.00
The treasurer’s report was read and then accepted.
The minutes of the Oct 5, 2023 were read and approved.  It was recommended the minutes be forwarded to Mechell Behsman for inclusion on the website.         
	Discussion was had on the Water Testing program.  It was noted that several years have transpired since discussions started with the Water Resource Center located at MSU, Mankato.  Although several staff members from WRC have attended past MLWLA board meetings and expressed interest in working with our organization to develop a water testing program, nothing has been done to date.  Thor Tackett volunteered to revisit the staff at WRC and attempt to get an update as to their actual level of interest.  Paul Baer suggested we should consider contacting another educational facility such as Gustavus College in St. Peter.   Dave Lagerquist stated he had a contact at Gustavus College and would attempt to gather some information.
	The annual Ice Breaker Social was scheduled for March 8th, 2024.  Paul Baer has volunteered to Chair the event and is going to contact some individuals who have helped with previous years banquets.  Gary Schmidt will contact Jim Sheppard at Point Pleasant Resort and check on the availability of their large gathering room for the event.
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The cleanup/weed removal project at the Rain Garden located below the hill at the Catholic Church will be scheduled for Spring of 2024, probably early April.
The magnetic signs for the refuse dumpster near the “Landing Restaurant” were located by Dave Lagerquist.  Dave indicated the restaurant management will install the signs which note MLWA’s sponsorship when the dumpster is placed.
Julie Teslow will speak to the road maintenance crew at city hall and request they place road markers near the Score Your Shore project by North Shore Park.  This to deter winter snow plow damage to the newly created garden.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Schmidt, secretary MLWLA

